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Summary:

The University has provided preliminary FY 2004 financial information for Meadow Brook Hall to the Finance, Audit and Investment Committee at several meetings this fall.  The Board has not yet formally approved an operating budget for Meadow Brook Hall for FY 2004.  At this time, the projected budget for Meadow Brook Hall for FY 2004 is presented for Board review.

While Meadow Brook Hall continues to struggle financially under the current business model, the Finance, Audit and Investment Committee and the administration have been engaged in strategic business planning activities since last spring.  Changes in the business model are already underway, and further new initiatives are under consideration.  These have come out of market research completed in the summer and a business planning process facilitated by Plante and Moran during the fall.  As part of its engagement with the University, Plante and Moran also thoroughly reviewed the Hall’s budget and helped to build the budget being proposed at this time.

The proposed FY 2004 budget projects revenue totaling $3,270,952, an increase of $200,000 or a 6.6% over FY 2003 actual revenue.  Total expenditures are projected at $3,764,004 a decrease of $280,428 or 7% from FY 2003 actual expenditures.  When compared to FY 2003 actual, the proposed FY 2004 budget is based on a 34% increase in facilities rental income, a 45% increase in contributed income, and a 50% decrease in major event income.   On the expense side, the budget is based on a 10% increase on compensation costs, much of which is attributable to a 27% increase in fringe benefit costs.  The budget also includes an 18% increase in purchases for resale, a 12% decrease in other expenses and a 74% reduction in expenses associated with major events.

The budget is presented in the same format as the one used for other auxiliary unit budgets last summer, using common terminology and revenue, expense and transfer categories.  It is based on the new “All Funds” model that includes operating and capital transactions in the General Fund, Auxiliary Fund, Designated Fund, Expendable-Restricted Fund and the Plant Fund.  
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The projected operating deficit of $408,706 is expected to be repaid to the General Fund over time through operating surpluses resulting from changes in the business model at the Hall.

Action to be Requested at Next Formal Board Meeting:

At its February 2004 meeting, the Board of Trustees will be asked to approve the 

FY 2004 budget for Meadow Brook Hall.  
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